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ON THE 100TH ANNIVERSARY OF THEIR DEATH WE REMEMBER THE 
FOLLOWING: 

 

Geoffrey Stewart Augustus WHITE 

Lieutenant, 2nd Battalion, The Prince of Walesôs Volunteers (South 
Lancashire Regiment), 7 Brigade, 3rd Division. 

Geoffrey, born 18 August 1891 in Steyning, Sussex, was officially reported as 
killed in action on 10 September 1914 at the battle of the Marne. By 1911, at the 
age of 20, he was already a Lieutenant in the Army.  He had gone missing after 
the battle of Mons and the October Busbridge Parish Magazine reports him as 
such.  He was 23 when he died, the son of Colonel George Augustus White of 
The Prince of Walesôs Volunteers (South Lancashire Regiment) and Alice White, 
Clifton House, Brighton Road, Godalming.  The La Ferte sous Jouarre Memorial 
remembers his name. 

Alfred John SHAW 

Private, D Company, 1st Battalion, Princess Charlotte of Walesôs (Royal 
Berkshire Regiment), 6 Brigade, 2nd Division.  Army No. 10040 

Alfred died, at the age of 21, on 19 September 1914 from wounds received 
fighting on the Aisne.  Born in Berkshire, he was the oldest child of seven, born 
to Alfred John and Sophia Shaw, 69 The Circle, Farncombe.  The 1911 Census 
states his trade as Under Carter whereas his father was a Carter.  Alfred is 
buried in grave III A headstone 16 Le Cateau Communal Cemetery. 

From the Busbridge Parish Magazine of November 1918:  

ñALFRED JOHN SHAW, Royal Berks, who went out August 12th 1914, died of 
wounds 3 weeks after on September 19th 1914, aged 21, at a German Field 
Hospital, No 4, at Le Cateau.ò 

William BAILEY 

Private, 7th (Princess Royal's) Dragoon Guards. Army No. 1954 

William, whose brother Harry also dies later in the war, died on active service, on 
9 October 1914.  He is buried in Bolarum Cavalry Barracks Cemetery, India. 
From the Busbridge Parish Magazine of November 1914: 

ñWilliam Bailey 7th Dragoon Guards, has unhappily been killed in an accident 
from a horse in India.ò 

SHOULD ANY READERS BE RELATED TO THE ABOVE, 
OR INDEED ANY OF THE FALLEN SOLDIERS ON THE 
CHURCH WALL AT BUSBRIDGE, AND HAVE ANY 
FURTHER INFORMATION OR PHOTOGRAPHS THEY 
WOULD BE HAPPY TO SHARE PLEASE CONTACT: SUE 

SAUNDERS - 01483 410006  or, 

sue.saunders@btinternet.com 



Page 3 

 The Bridge November & December 2014 

Editorial 

One hundred years ago saw the outbreak of WW1. Extracts from the 
Parish magazine opposite remember some of the fallen soldiers from 
Busbridge. A recital of poetry and music will be held in Busbridge Church 
on Friday 14th November to commemorate the Great War, further details 
on Page 25. 

As we approach the celebrations of Christmas, we  naturally take time to 
think of those who may be less fortunate. A few appeals are contained in 
this edition of The Bridge. Firstly, the Busbridge Harvest Festival (Page 
8) saw the launch of a new Befriending scheme to connect local 
volunteers with isolated residents in Busbridge and Hambledon. This 
becomes more pronounced over the Festive season so if you feel that 
you could assist, or benefit from, this initiative then please make contact 
with Penny Naylor on 01483 421267. 

In a similar vein, the long-running Besom project is also highlighted 
aiming to help less fortunate residents by providing some time, skills or 
gifts. Details are in the article and again, if you feel that you could help, 
please make contact. 

Two Christmas-specific appeals to note are the Cellar Caf® appeal 
(Page 4) and the annual Cards for Good Causes appeal at the Museum 
(Page 6). Please take time to read all these notices and see if you are 
able to help or contribute. 

You might be looking for an Autumnal countryside walk before the cold 
weather really arrives. Maybe even including lunch at a country pub. If 
so, take a look at the Downs Link article on Page 10. The Downs Link 
footpath runs from Guildford to Shoreham and a guide can be 
downloaded from The Bridge website. The article refers to one part of 
the Link walk based around the C15th Bax Castle pub near Horsham, also 
taking in a visit to the Southwater Country Park. 

Finally, if you donôt mind planning ahead a little, why not buy your 
Christmas tree through Busbridge Infants PTA - details on Page 7. You 
can pre-order by 21st November and pick the tree up from the school on 
6th December. Profits from the sales are used to support the work of the 
PTA at the school. 

If you have any Christmas notices, the next copy date is 21st November  
for the Christmas/Jan/Feb edition which will be published on 5th 
December. 

Editor 
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At Christmas 
time The Cellar 
team hope to be 
able to brighten 
the lives of those 
of our customers 
who need 
emotional and 

practical support at 
this time of year.  

Along with planned social activities, we would love to help people enjoy 
some of the special things that we often take for granted. For many years 
our Christmas Appeal has enabled us to put together more than 30 
Christmas bundles for different individuals and families. These have been 
made up of various items according to peopleôs particular needs and age.  

We would be most grateful for donations of Waitrose or 
Sainsburyôs gift vouchers, cash, and also toys or festive gifts 

or seasonal foods. 

Please, bring or send donations of any of 
the above gifts to: The Cellar Caf®, Crown 
Court, Godalming, GU7 1DY open Monday 
to Saturday, 9am to 3.30pm. tel 01483 
417097.  

Also volunteers are needed at certain times 
each week. If you are able to give an hour or 
more regularly to help with clearing tables, 
washing up, shopping etc. please get in 
touch. 

We truly value all support, and thank you in 
anticipation for your generosity. 
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CARDS FOR GOOD CAUSES & 

GODALMING MUSEUM SHOP 

Shoppers in Godalming can buy Christmas 
cards from more than 35 national and local 
charities in one High Street venue. Cards for 
Good Causes ï which sells charity cards across 
the UK every year - will be on to 24 December 
at Godalming Museum with the best selection of 
charity Christmas cards from 10am to 4 pm, 
Tuesdays to Saturdays. Wrapping paper and 
gift tags and other Christmas items are also for 
sale. Look out for the red Santa sign! 

Cards for Good Causes is the UKôs largest multi-charity Christmas card 
organization with the most shops in the country. Charity Christmas cards 
are sold from temporary shops set up in sites such as churches, 
libraries, community centres, tourist information centres and museums.  

Godalming Museum has 
been selling Charity 
Christmas Cards since the 
opening of the Museum 
opposite the Pepperpot in 
November 1987. Annual 
sales have increased 
steadily from small 
beginnings and the 
Godalming customers now 
make a considerable 
contribution to the overall CFGC figures. The volunteers who man the till 
deserve particular praise for turning out in all weathers for the 10 weeks 
leading up to Christmas. Many of the cards on sale support local causes 
such as GUTS, Make a Wish, Phyllis Tuckwell, Shooting Star, CHASE 
and Spinal Research. 

Cards for Good Causes pays the participating Charities (or their trading 
subsidiaries) at least 70p in every pound from their card sales, less VAT 
payable on the amount retained by Cards for Good Causes to cover the 
cost of running the charity card shops. The participants pay the costs of 
production and distribution. 



Page 7 

 The Bridge November & December 2014 

To complete your Christmas shopping, Godalming Museum shop sells a 
wide variety of gifts and books, many related to Godalming and Surrey, 
which make excellent Christmas presents. Also for sale is a range of fine 
chinaware, exclusive to the Museum, decorated with the purple Iris 
Stylosa painted by Gertrude Jekyll, the renowned gardener who lived at 
Munstead Wood. A range of smaller items includes many stocking-fillers, 
Christmas decorations and cards. 

Godalming Museum is located at 109a High Street, by the Pepperpot.  It 
is open Tuesday to Saturday, 10 am to 4pm in Winter time. Admission is 
free but donations are welcomed. The Local Studies library is open in the 
afternoons from 1 pm to 4 pm. Light refreshments are available 
throughout the day. Children are always welcome. There is a delightful 
Jekyll style garden at the rear of the museum and an excellent gift shop. 
Godalming Museum is run in partnership by Waverley Borough Council 
and Godalming Museum Trust. 

 

For further information please contact the Museum on 01483 426510 

or visit the website at     www.godalming-museum.org.uk 
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Busbridge Harvest Festival 

There were two related themes to the Harvest 
celebrations this year, The Besom project and 
the Befriending Scheme. 

   Besom 
In the church service we learnt about The 
Besom (a word meaning an old-fashioned type 
of broom) whose ideals are to òsweep awayò 

suffering, or, to use another metaphor, to be a BRIDGE between those in 
need and those who would like to help someone in need. The charity was 
founded by former London lawyer James Odgers based on the principle 
of 1 John 3:17: ñIf anyone has material possessions and sees a brother 
or sister in need but has no pity for them, how can the love of God be in 
that person?ò Guildford Besom, now 11 years old, is one of 30 in the UK. 

The idea is that if anyone has time, skills or good quality household 
goods to give or can afford to buy or even cook some extra food, these 
can be supplied completely free of charge to, for example, a woman and 
her family who have had to be re-housed because of an abusive partner. 
Busbridge residents have been involved in such projects as clearing 
overgrown and/or rubbish-filled gardens, fixing fences, making paths, 
interior decorating and other DIY where the residents were unable to do 
this for themselves, perhaps because of accident, injury, disability or 
illness, or inability to afford to employ someone else. Christmas hampers 
have also been donated to those who could not afford to make Christmas 
special. Harvest donations were in aid of Besom this year. 

If you would like to help ï or if you need such help yourself ï contact 

info@guildfordbesom.com or robbiehume@westhall.com.  

Befriending 
The second project highlighted during the 
Harvest Festival events was the new 
Busbridge and Hambledon Befriending 
Scheme. This is a new local befriending 
service connecting volunteers with isolated 
people for friendship and support 
throughout the Busbridge and Hambledon 
area. 

Loneliness and social isolation has become a huge problem in our nation 
and on a local level. It can affect people of all ages but perhaps the most 
vulnerable are our ageing population who may have:  

mailto:info@guildfordbesom.com
mailto:robbiehume@westhall.com
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¶ Problems getting out of the house due to poor mobility  

¶ Health concerns which mean they need more help  

¶ Family who may have moved away or work full-time  

¶ Loved ones who may have died  

Experts agree that social isolation is the biggest challenge facing our 
ageing society and many older people fear loneliness more than lack of 
money or deteriorating health.  

Our Background - the model of the Busbridge & Hambledon Befriending 
Scheme is a partner of The Link Visiting Scheme, which has been 
operating successfully in Wokingham Borough, Berkshire since 1998, 
where over 150 older people regularly receive visits from a volunteer 
specifically assigned to them. Using a ñCommunity Partnershipò 
approach, in conjunction with Waverley Borough Council, we have 
established a similar scheme to serve the Busbridge and Hambledon 
area. Our scheme is locally managed with local accounts and we receive 
advice and support from the charity in Wokingham when necessary. 

We aim to match those who would like an occasional visit and those who 
would like to volunteer to visit someone for an hour or so, perhaps once 
or twice a month. Recent research suggests that volunteers are just as 
likely to benefit as those they help, with 90% reporting personal 
satisfaction through volunteering. 

As a volunteer you could make the difference in helping to break down 
social isolation and build our local community. If you are in either 
category, or know of someone who would benefit, whatever their religion 
or none, please contact Penny Naylor, the Befriending Scheme 
Coordinator on 01483 421267 or by email, 

befriending@bhcgodalming.org. 

Chris Payne & Chris Sollars 

mailto:befriending@bhcgodalming.org
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Downs Link Walking 

The chilly Autumn is upon us but we 
still look forward to a walk in the 
country. Not too many hills, mind, 
and perhaps a warming pub for 

lunch?  If this sounds like part of your weekend, the 37 mile Downs Link 
footpath from Guildford to Shoreham might just be the ticket. Following 
the old Downs Link railway line it is a well-signposted and relatively flat 
route passing through some lovely scenery linking the North and South 
Downs Way national footpaths. It can be covered in stages if the full 37 
mile walk is just too much in one go, and there are a number of hostelries 
en-route for convenient lunch stops. 

There is an excellent 11-page guide to the route produced jointly by 
Waverley, Surrey CC and West Sussex CC. A copy can be downloaded 
from The Bridge website 

Stage 3 of the Downs Link covers Rudgwick to Southwold and passes 
next to the garden of the Bax Castle country pub. The Bax dates back to 
the fifteenth century and has 
recently been restored 
having been closed for a 
while. 

The new landlord has built a 
brick pizza oven and, as well 
as offering normal bar 
meals, sandwiches etc, a 
large range of fresh pizzas 
is available as well as cask 
ales. The large gardens 
include a childrenôs play 
area. This is a great place to 
start (or end) part of the Downs Link walk and is a 20 mile/ 35 min drive 
down the A281 and A24. 

The garden of the Bax leads onto the Downs Link footpath; heading 
south for about a mile will bring you to the Southwater Country park, 
about 90 acres of lakeside walk, play areas, wildlife area and activities 
such as orienteering and canoeing. Entry to the park is free and it is open 
every day with the exception of Christmas Day. Southwater also has a 
visitor centre, car park and a caf® which is also open every day.   
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With a little planning, one can manage morning coffee at Southwater, a 
25 minute walk to the Bax for lunch, returning to Southwater for afternoon 
tea! 

Bax Castle can be found at Two Mile Ash Road, Horsham, RH13 0LA 
and is a 20 mile drive from Busbridge. 

Southwater Park is at Cripplegate Lane, Southwater, RH13 9UN. Car 
parking is available at the Bax and at Southwater Park 

Paul Mason 
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